
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

We have had another great week. Our “Meet the Teachers” meetings were 
a huge success, with a large number of parents and carers attending and 
reinforcing how important it is for parents to work in partnership with the 
school.  
 

A massive Thank-you to Ms Lama (parent) for negotiating with 
her manager at her workplace CO-OP who donated a £250 
cheque to our Summer Fair. Picture of Vivaan holding the 
cheque (Ms Lama’s son). 
 

 
 

 

 

Today we had a Gene for Jeans Day, where the children were able come to 
school in their denim clothes. 
The money we raised will go to organisations and projects that help 
families affected by genetic disorders.  
Thank you for your generosity we managed to raise £212.10. 
 

 
 
Kind Regards 
Mr Cloete 
 

 
 

Friday 19th September 2025 



PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE 
Everybody MUST register and download 

the  ARBOR app. 
 

If you cannot find the email please check your Spam/Junk 
folder. 
 
We suggest you use a desktop or laptop and the internet 
browser Google for login on for the first time.  
 
Once you have successfully logged on, you can use your 
phone to download the Arbor app from the App store (Apple) 
or Google Play (Android).  
 
 
All balances MUST now be paid on ARBOR 
 
All emails will be now be sent through Arbor. 
 
 

Thank you. 
 
 



Dear Parent/Carers,  
 
Only parents of pupils in Nursery and Reception will be permitted to enter the  
Early years school gate.  
All other year groups must be dropped off at the gate, and parents will not be  
allowed beyond this point. 
 

Lateness 
 
We are writing to remind you about the importance of being on time for school each 
morning. The school gates close promptly at 8:45am, and all children are expected 
to be in their classrooms, ready to start learning, by this time. 
 
If your child arrives at the gate as it is closing or after it has closed, they will be 
marked as late. At this point, you must take your child to the main office, where they 
will be signed in and taken to their classroom. 
 
For parents/carers with children in EYFS, if the gate closes while you are still inside 
the EYFS area, you will need to exit through the main office with the help of a staff 
member or senior leader. 
 
We also want to stress the importance of respectful and polite behaviour towards 
staff at the gate. Senior leaders closing the gate are ensuring the day runs smoothly 
for all children, and any impolite or disrespectful behaviour will not be tolerated  
under any circumstances. 
 
We are monitoring children who are regularly arriving late and will speak directly to 
parents/carers if this becomes a concern. Being on time is vital for your child’s 
learning, and we have high expectations for both attendance and punctuality. 
We appreciate your cooperation and understanding as we work together to provide 
the best start to the day for all pupils. 
 

Kind regards, 
 
Senior Leadership Team 
 

 

 

 







This is our Menu for 
the coming week 




